

GOVERNOR NED LAMONT

February 2, 2022

Mark Wasielewski Connecticut Office of State Ethics 165 Capitol Avenue Suite 1200 Hartford, CT 06106

Dear Mr. Wasielewski:

As you are aware, my office retained Day Pitney LLP, to conduct an independent review into possible ethical or other improprieties in connection with the hiring of Anastasia Diamantis to the position of Executive Assistant to the Chief State's Attorney at the Division of Criminal Justice. Enclosed is the report setting forth the factual findings as well as copies of the documents referenced in the report. I have directed Mr. Twardy, if requested, to meet with you and answer any questions related to the facts of the investigation.

In addition, I have asked my legal office to work with the Office of State Ethics to develop and deliver in the next 90 days ethics training, with a focus on conflicts of interest and improper use of office, to all political appointees in the Executive Branch, including but not limited to all Commissioners and Deputy Commissioners. Please contact Nora Dannehy, Legal Counsel to the Office of the Governor with any questions.

Sincerely,

Ned Lamont Governor

Enclosures

cc: Nora Dannehy, Legal Counsel to the Governor's Office